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LETTER DATED 20 MAY 1999 FROM THE PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE
OF KUWAIT TO THE UNITED NATIONS ADDRESSED TO THE

SECRETARY-GENERAL

On instructions from my Government, and with reference to the letter dated
31 March 1999 from the Permanent Representative of Iraq to the United Nations
addressed to you (S/1999/364), alleging that a Kuwaiti patrol unit consisting of
two naval craft fired on an Iraqi fishing boat inside Iraq’s territorial waters
in the Khawr Abd Adallah area on 18 March 1999, I have the honour to inform you
that these allegations, which Iraq repeats on a periodic basis, are nothing but
falsehoods which the Iraqi Government persists in propagating, and which are
totally without foundation. Moreover, the competent authorities in Kuwait have
categorically denied Iraq’s allegations, which reflect nothing more than a
policy aimed at escalating tension in the region.

I should be grateful if you would have this letter circulated as a document
of the Security Council.

(Signed ) Mohammad A. ABULHASAN
Ambassador

Permanent Representative

-----

* Reissued for technical reasons.

99-15359 (E) 250599


